VEX Robotics for Team 254 has grown tremendously since its initiation in 2008.  At its beginning, the program served only an additional activity that our team participated in, complementing our FRC team.  Over time, however, VEX has grown to become an integral part of our team, fostering friendships and introducing core engineering skills. 
For our team, VEX Robotics serves as a vehicle for bringing science and math outside of the classroom. It does this particularly well by introducing the thrill of competition in regional and championship tournaments.  Though we are proud of our tournament, it is our team’s opinion that VEX is much more than an opportunity to rack up trophies. We engage in community service and outreach activities, particularly through NASA Ames’ VEX demonstrations.  We have started and mentored local VEX teams at Fremont High School, Independence High School, and Downtown College Prep.  Whenever we present our robotics team to the public, we provide an emphasis to VEX robotics as a cost effective and reliable way to introduce engineering to a middle or high school student.  
Our team’s experience over the past few years has prepared me and my fellow teammates for engineering education and careers in the future. It has also brought together a group of dedicated people as friends and teammates working to make robotics an opportunity for everyone. We are proud of our past achievements and look forward to the challenges and excitement with upcoming VEX robotics seasons. Go Cheesy Poofs!
